St. Clair Community Health Coalition/ C.H.A.R.T. Minutes for October 26, 2016
Call to Order at 12:00 pm at Ellett Memorial Hospital in Appleton City, MO by Jeanne Beas, Facilitator.
Those Present: Jeanne Beas, Joyce Carr, Joy Cooper, Lori Corbin, Julie Grubb, Linda Longstreth, Nancy McCloud, and Reyna Blakely.

Minutes: accepted as written from July 13, 2016 with a motion by Nancy McCloud and

second by Lori Corbin with all in favor.
Reports:
Rivers Crossing – Report from Margie Weaver on Senior Center: Our Mexican Dinner on Oct. 21st was a success we served around 110 people.  The money raised was to benefit the Home Delivered Meal Program we made a little over a thousand dollars. Our next dinner is scheduled for January. November is National Diabetes month; I will be panning activities throughout the month to focus on this issue. We have a cap on our Home Delivered Meals our number is 27 and we are at that number right now so we have a waitlist at the moment of 7. We have 32 Medicaid clients at this time, Medicaid will pay for meals if the client is 63 years or older. We have so many new activities such as bingo, line dancing, exercise, Tai Chi class, and dominos after lunch on Mondays. We have a health screening on the third Monday of every month also Toe nail clinic every second Tuesday of the month. We have a Facebook account now and we post menu activities and anything that is going on at the center.  Look for it under Rivers Crossing Life Center. We will be having a good old fashioned Thanksgiving dinner at the center on the 22nd of November and we will be closed 24th and 25th for Thanksgiving. Also if any organization is interested in doing a “Christmas Tree” or adopt a senior for Christmas please call me at (417)646-8292.

Care Connection Newsletter was shared.
Bio-Terrorism Prevention/SASS/Epidemiology – Jeanne Beas

Ebola Contract will be done at the end of December. Still trying to set up an 
exercise for Ellett Memorial Hospital or Golden Valley Memorial Hospital. 


Training needs are for Personal Protective Equipment.

St. Clair EMA/LEPC – October 27th at 19:00 at the Health Department in 



Osceola.

SW Coalition/ West District: The West Division met in Joplin and we are now 



trying to organize the Division. We were tasked with Membership by SW 



Coalition Leadership. We have a membership committee. Next meeting 



will be in January in Barton County. Member vs. Partner information was 



given. Track and Trace Law for Hospitals/Clinics was discussed. The law 



has an emergency declaration clause.


Exercise: National Mass Care Exercise was held in August.

Region D RHSOC – October 19 Jeanne was off as the Public Health 



Representative and is now a Partner. The WebGrants opened up to apply 



for grants.

Epidemiology – have had Rocky Mountain Spotted Fever cases and a 



Shigellotoxin.

The new CMS Medicare and Medicaid rule for anyone receiving these moneys 



needs to have emergency plans, policies and procedures, communications 



plans and training and testing program was discussed. Jeanne is offering to 



work with these organizations to get plans up-to-date.

Special Needs – Nancy McCloud gave handouts for the program.
West Central Missouri Community Action Agency – reported applications are available 

November 1 for disabled and 60 year old + for electric assistance. Food Pantry is 

open on 2nd Tuesday. Head Start is accepting applications and has openings. Must 


be 3 after August 1st.
Ellett Memorial Hospital - Julie Grubb Melissa Fletcher is the new DON. Have an 


Ophthalmologist 1 day a month. They are trying to put together a Women’s 


Program /clinic for PAPs. They celebrated 50 years as being community owned. 


Medicare scams are going on in Appleton City.
Public Health - Jeanne Beas talked about MCH – Injury Prevention Contract and read the 

tasks that are to be accomplished for 2016-17. One task is to update the Directory 


for the County. Melissa has 2 car seats left and taught a class at Head Start.
Compass Health Wellness – nothing new at this time.
WIC – nothing new at this time. Melissa and Betty are at a training.
Youth transition fair was held at Nevada Community Center according to Reyna Blakely.
Unfinished Business:

None
New Business:
Health Fair in Osceola in May. It was decided to have the Health Fair.
A Safety Fair will be going on in Lowry City on May 13, 2017. Put on by Kaysinger 


Basin RPC.

Other:
On My Own, Inc. Newsletter
was shared.
SW Missouri Briefings was shared.
County News was shared.
State Representative Report was shared.
Trainings through SEMA: Search and Rescue in Clinton on April 18-20 and Pediatric Disaster Response in Joplin on December 7 & 8.
Announcements: Next meeting will be January 25, 2017 at 12:00 noon at St. Clair County Health Center in Osceola. April 26th meeting will be at Ellett Memorial Hospital. July 26 meeting will be at St. Clair County Health Center. October 18 meeting will be at Ellett Memorial Hospital.
Adjourn at 1:00 pm.
